## THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 12, 1979

Dear Mr. Dubois:

On behalf of the President, thank you for your mailgram of May 24.

Mark's actions were taken very seriously by the Administration. The Corps has reaffirmed its intention to keep the reservoir level at or below Parrotts Ferry until testing is complete and the reservoir is turned over to the Bureau of Reclamation. For your information enclosed is a copy of a letter from Jack Watson to Governor Brown on this subject.

Thank you again for your mailgram.

Sincerely,

Kathy Fletcher

Assistant Director Domestic Policy Staff

Mr. Noel A. Dubois 19575 Gary Avenue Sunnyvale, California

94086

Attachment